
  
NORTH MUSKEGON PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

Board of Education 
Regular Meeting 

MS/HS Library 
May 20, 2024 

 
APPROVED MINUTES 

 

President, Steve Bliss, called the Regular Board meeting of the North Muskegon Board of Education to 
order at 6:00 p.m. 
 
PRESENT: S. Bliss, L. Winter, W. Meier, B. Scheerer, C. Nedeau, L. Potts and S. Burmeister 
 
ABSENT: None 
 
OTHERS PRESENT 
       Curt Babcock, Kristie Hall, Jon Allen, Jenn Schultz, Jessica Wiseman, Melanie Wymer and 
Patricia Gomez 
 

Consent Agenda 
It was moved by S. Burmeister, supported by L. Winter to approve the consent agenda as presented.    
Motion approved by all board members. 
 

Public Comments 
None 

 
Committee Reports 

Finance Committee – The committee met to discuss April accounts payables, financials, cc, food service 
budget.  Boiler replacement and more repairs and MAISD Budget hearing. 
Academic Affairs Committee – The committee met to discuss student requests regarding test out and 
homeschool/athletics. 
 

New Business 
5.20.24 - 599 – Approval of Resignation Mrs. McAree 
It was moved w/regret by W. Meier, supported by C. Nedeau to approve the resignation of Mrs. McAree as 
presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
5.20.24 – 600– Approval of MAISD Annual Budget Resolution 
It was moved by B. Scheerer, supported by L. Winter to approve the MAISD Annual Budget Resolution as 
presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
Roll Call:   Meier: Aye     Bliss: Aye Burmeister: Aye Winter: Aye Nedeau: Aye Scheerer: Aye  
  Potts: Aye 
 
5.20.24 - 601 – Offer of Additional Probationary Status as Recommended by Administrative Staff 
It was moved by C. Nedeau, supported by B. Scheerer to approve the offer of Additional Probationary 
Status as Recommended by Administrative Staff as presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 



 
5.20.24 - 602 – Offer of Tenure Status as Recommended by Administrative Staff. 
It was moved by B. Scheerer, supported by L. Winter to approve the Offer of Tenure Status as 
Recommended by Administrative Staff as presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
5.20.24 – 603 – Approval of Resignation of Ms. Caauwe 
It was moved by W. Meier, supported by C. “Nedeau to approve the Resignation of Ms. Caauwe as 
presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
5.20.24 - 604 – Approval of Hiring Mrs. Kathryn Valasin 
It was moved by C. Nedeau, supported by L. Winter to approve the Hiring of Mrs. Kathryn Valasin as 
presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 

5.20.24 - 605 – Approval of Hiring Mrs. Olivia Thompson 
It was moved by S. Burmeister, supported by L. Winter to approve the Hiring of Mrs. Olivia Thompson as 
presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 

Board Comments 
S. Burmeister – Susan congratulated Jenn Schultz on her life saving measures, great job!  Sue thanked the 
high school students for helping at field day.  Sue welcomed Olivia and Kathryn. 
W. Meier – Will welcomed Lisa to the board and congratulations to the new hires Kathryn and Olivia. 
L. Winter – Lisa welcomed Lisa Potts to the board.  Congratulations to the new staff! 
L. Potts – Lisa thanked the Staff, Administration and fellow Board Members for warm welcome onto the 
board.  Lisa congratulated the Class of 2024 Graduates. 
C. Nedeau – Carolyn welcomed Lisa and the new staff to NM.  Carolyn was disappointed with the results of 
the May Bond vote, but that we will make the most of our November 23 Bond to get improvements made 
to NM. 
B. Scheerer – Ben commented on the exciting time of the year, wrapping up the school year, graduation.  
Ben was disappointed with the results of the May Bond vote, but stated that NM will make the most of the 
November 23 Bond to get improvements made to NM. 
S. Bliss – Steve welcomed new staff and congratulated those attaining tenure.  Steve welcomed Lisa to the 
board.  Congratulations to Jenn Schultz on her life saving measures she performed recently helping at an 
accident, above and beyond, so glad you’re a Norsemen!  Ready for graduation Friday night.  Steve is also 
disappointed with the results of the May Bond vote, but we will make the most of our November 23 Bond 
to get improvements made to NM. 
C. Babcock – Curt thanked Jenn and her team for pulling everything together for this week’s graduation.  
Congratulations Class of 2024! 
 

Adjournment 
With there being no further business before the Board of Education, Steve Bliss, President, adjourned the 
meeting at 7:23 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Kristie Hall, Recording Secretary   
Lisa Winter, Secretary Board of Education 
 


